
LETTER RECEIVED FROM LEICESTERSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL, 

25 OCTOBER 2015 

 

Dear Medbourne Parish Council, 
  
Thank you for your recent enquiry concerning the current speed limits in Uppingham 
Road and Hallaton Road, Medbourne. 
  
While we take every traffic safety request received seriously, unfortunately due to the 
volume of enquiries, of which we receive over 3000 a year, our limited resources, 
and in order to investigate enquires fully, we will not be able to respond to you 
immediately. 
  
In order to investigate fully, we need to gather traffic data, including recent 
traffic speeds, traffic volumes, and the past five year’s accident history to better 
assess your request. 
  
We should therefore be in a position to respond to your query within four to six 
weeks, however if the investigation is going to take longer we will advise you of this. 
  
Please note that while we will undertake an initial investigation into your request, 
there is no guarantee that a scheme on the highway will result.  We would assure 
you however, that if the investigation concludes action is warranted, we will do what 
we can to ensure this is included in a future works programme.  
  
We understand this does not offer an immediate solution to your request, but hope 
that you can appreciate the need for appropriate investigation, the significant volume 
of such requests and the necessity to carry out this work in a cost effective way. 
  
We will contact you within four to six weeks to inform you of the conclusion of the 
investigation into your request. 
  
Kind Regards 
  
James Whailing 
  
Senior Technician, Traffic & Signals 
Highways & Transport Commissioning Service 
Environment and Transport Department 
Leicestershire County Council 
County Hall, Glenfield, LE3 8ST 
Telephone: 0116 3050001 
Email: customerservices@leics.gov.uk  
URL: www.leicestershire.gov.uk 
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